	Dear Members,
I hope you are all well, and not getting cabin fever. I wanted to answer three questions I have been getting during week one of our shutdown.

What’s the Club like right now and what’s the staff doing?
It’s just not the same without you all here! It lacks the liveliness only our members and staff can bring.

The boilers are off, only essential lights are on, and it is very quiet. For now, the four senior managers are on-site during the “normal” week, and a building engineer is on-site 24/7. We have other managers dropping by as needed to work on projects, and some other staff are working from home while monitoring emails and updates. Thankfully, we stocked up on toilet paper before we closed!

How can you keep us informed and how can I stay part of the Club Community?
The President of the Club will send emails regularly to keep you up to date on important matters.

Staff have been sending an email a day with a variety of information, including some Club history, movie and show reviews, Chef’s recipes and will continue to do that.
 
We are also posting on Facebook and Instagram workouts of the day, questions on how you are staying busy and much more If you haven’t joined our social media communities yet, below are instructions on how to join.

Click here to follow our Instagram
[bookmark: _GoBack]Click here to friend request our private Facebook account
 
With the closure extended, we will look for more ways to keep you connected to your Club family.

What is my life like right now?
I have a senior in high school, who was just told her school year is over. She won’t be having her Prom or Graduation. As you can imagine, she is not happy with that, and of course, there is just no way I can know how devastating that is for her.

She is doing school work remotely but wants out of the house to see her friends. While keeping her in lockdown, I am sending her ideas to keep busy, and maybe learn a bit, too.
Click here for Outschool article
Click here for Raising Teens Today article
Click here for an article from The Guardian
 
Like many of you, I have some anxiety right now. On a National Club Association webinar today, there was a discussion about the mental health aspects of the shutdown. 
Click here to view an article by the Harvard Business Review
But I remain positive, because I believe society will be back to normal soon, and after this short closure, the Club community will be as strong as ever.
Click here for an article by Forbes
I miss watching sports.
Click here for an article regarding the latest sports coverage
And I’m finding new and interesting things to watch in the place of sports.
Click here to view the Environmental Film Festival Site
Thankfully, when I go home every night, I have a dog, who seems to care what I have to say.
As conditions around us continue to change, we will continue to make changes to what we do and how we do it.

Wishing you all the very best.
 
Kind Regards,


General Manager



